
S T A T  E   O F  U T A H

M A R K  L.  S H U R T L E F F
ATTORNEY GENERAL

  RAY HINTZE KIRK TORGENSEN

P O  B o x  1 4 2 3 2 0  -  S A L T  L A K E  C I T Y ,  U T A H  8 4 1 1 4 - 2 3 2 0  -  T E L  ( 8 0 1 )  5 3 8 - 9 6 0 0  -  F A X  5 3 8 - 1 1 2 1

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

November 8, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:

As Utah Attorney General, I am writing this letter to rebut a blog Sam Antar posted on his website on
November 1, 2007. I tried to post this letter as a comment on his blog but Mr. Antar apparently refused to post it. 

Mr. Antar was invited to speak at our 14th Annual White Collar Crime Conference, and to express my concern
and dismay at the way Mr. Antar used that invitation to “bookend,” and inappropriately attempt to legitimize, his
attack on a publicly traded company headquartered in Utah. We invited Mr. Antar to speak at our conference solely
because he is a convicted felon. There is much that law enforcement can learn from criminals to catch more criminals
and better protect the public. The invitation to Mr. Antar allowed Utah law enforcement and securities professionals
to gain access to the inner-workings of a known criminal mastermind.

I was warned that Mr. Antar might use this speaking engagement to suggest that my office or I personally,
endorse or support his accusations against Overstock.com or some other public company. Based on that warning,
officials in my office secured a promise from Mr. Antar that he would not use this invitation for that purpose. So much
for the promises of a convicted felon! The day after speaking in Utah, he submitted the forgoing post, opening and
closing his latest round of Overstock attacks with references to me, my office, and his presentation at our crime
conference.

Let me be perfectly clear: Our invitation to Mr. Antar was in no way an endorsement of his views on the
current practices of any public company. It was in no way a statement of support or an endorsement of Mr. Antar's
controversial statements respecting any particular public company of any sort.  Our invitation, and his presentation
at our conference, should not to be taken as any comment on Mr. Antar’s self-promotion as a person who can detect
and expose errant practices of public companies. In light of Mr. Antar’s background as a convicted white collar
criminal, we believe that the public should carefully scrutinize and objectively examine any public statements Mr.
Antar makes.  

Neither I, nor the Office of the Utah Attorney General, is reliant on Sam Antar for training or advice on the
current practices of public companies. This office is not underwriting or endorsing in any way Mr. Antar or his views.
Nothing could be further from the truth.  I admonish Mr. Antar to remove from his website any reference (including
the forgoing blog) that might suggest such a conclusion; and to be careful not to suggest such a connection or
conclusion in any of his public statements.

Very truly yours,

Mark Shurtleff




